
TOWN OF MIDDLEBURY
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

The Town of Middlebury is considering making an application to the State 
of Vermont for a VCDP Implementation Grant (2023) under the Vermont 
Community Development Program. A public hearing will be held on Tuesday, 
May 9, 2023, at 7:00 PM in the Large Conference Room of the Middlebury Town 
Offices, 77 Main Street, Middlebury, Vermont, virtually at https://us02web.zoom.
us/j/81077913221 or Telephone: +1 646 558 8656 Webinar ID: 810 7791 3221

 The purpose of the public hearing is to revise the previous Selectboard 
approval at the April 4, 2023, special Selectboard meeting, which authorized 
an application for $1,000,000 in VCDP Funds. The revised proposal is to apply 
for $1,250,000 in VCDP Funds which will be used to accomplish the following 
activities: 

   Summit Properties plans to develop up to 250 new mixed-income homes 
in a master planned community, Stonecrop Meadows, located at 53 Seminary 
Street Extension, Middlebury. This application will provide financing for the 
phased construction of infrastructure and housing.

A draft copy of the proposed application will be available for public review by 
April 23, 2023, at Middlebury Town Offices, 77 Main Street, Middlebury, Vermont 
and may be viewed during the weekday hours of 9:00 AM to 4:30 PM.  Should 
you require any special accommodation, please call Town Manager Kathleen 
Ramsay at 802-458-8000.  For the hearing impaired please call (TTY) 711 (in 
Vermont) or 1-800-253-0191.
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